WESTMESTON PARISH MEETING 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT THE PARISH HALL, WESTMESTON ON 8th May 2018.
PRESENT : 

Mr. R. Mills -    Chairman of Westmeston Parish Council



Mr. M. Clark




Mrs. K. Golding




Mrs. T. Haughton 



Mrs. C. Mills
In Attendance:    County Councillor Sarah Osborne.     Mrs. C. Swan MBE – acting as Clerk to the Parish Meeting.

1. The Chairman welcomed those present. 
2. The Minutes of the Meeting held on  9th May 2017 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. Chairman’s Report:     Rob Mills circulated copies of his report to all those present.   The report sets out in detail the work carried out by the Parish Council over the year, summarised as follows:-
· Neighbourhood Plan:   The Plan is completed and will guide and protect the three parishes in respect of development over the coming years.   
· Planning:   The Council continues to respond to planning applications made to Lewes District Council. 
· Rights of Way:    WPC continues to monitor the condition of ROW.   Work to restore Westmeston 11c was completed during the year – this was a very substantial job involving engineering works and re-alignments. The track is now passable at long last.
· Highways & Road Safety:    Spatham Lane continues to be the main problem area in the Parish.   A very serious accident occurred in the Lane of a kind that had been widely predicted for years.   Action is being planned in conjunction with Ditchling PC to try to address safety issues. 
· Westmeston Parish Hall Trust:   A copy of the Chairman’s Report was circulated.
· The Jubilee Pathway Trust:   A copy of the Chairman’s Report was circulated.
Copies of the Chairman’s Reports are placed in the Minute book and displayed on the website.
4. Reports by District & County Councillors:-
(a)   District Councillor Tom Jones was unable to attend.

(b)   County Councillor Sarah Osborne was welcomed by the Chairman.   
Cllr Osborne informed the meeting that ESCC was facing an unprecedented level of cuts to expenditure on all functions.   Efforts are being made to protect frontline services such as children and social care but it is likely that only a basic level of service can be provided.   There will be no interventions or preventative work carried out and she expressed the view that this will only mean more elderly being taken into care homes and children needing other support services.   The Highways Dept. will only be able to work reactively.   In the absence of the District Councillor, mention was made of the setting up by LDC of “Neighbourhood First” – which it is hoped will improve services throughout the District on such things as recycling and other household services, housing etc.   Full details of the scheme can be viewed on the LDC website.   

Cllr Osborne answered questions on various matters specifically relating to Westmeston and promised to come back with advice and information regarding them.   The Chairman thanked SO for attending.
Note:   Cllr Osborne contacted the Chairman and Clerk within a week of this meeting with the information promised. 

5. Questions from the public:   none were put.   
The Chairman thanked all those present and closed the meeting .   








   Signed…………………………….

                                                                        Chairman, Westmeston Parish Meeting. 

